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Introduction 
The objective of this newsletter is to provide information about the activities executed 
since our visit to Yawsae in November 2010. During this visit we have seen that the 
newly build classrooms were fully operational and have confirmed the future 
requirements to improve education, general well being and health with the chief of the 
community, the headmaster and our local project manager. We have also visited the 
local education authorities to inform them about the progress of our projects and 
future plans. As a result of a meeting with the teachers we have purchased teaching 
and learning materials and toys. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
1. Well 
Near Yawsae is a well, which is being used by 7 hamlets. This well was polluted and 
therefore we have renovated and repaired it in order to enable the inhabitants to use it 
again. Our project manager will facilitate the maintenance and the purification of the 
water. Every 3 months the water will be disinfected with tablets. By means of a jerry 
can the water will be collected.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The renovation and repair of the well is paid by a part of the donation of Avio-Diepen 
In total €1.500 has been spend on materials, a pulley, transport and local labour. 
The maintenance and purification of the water will be paid out of our fixed donations. 
 
 
 
2. Library /Multi-purpose building 
 
After consultation of the teachers, the chief and the head master (mr Ananse) a 
request for a library / multi-purpose building was formulated. This building of 5 by 4 
meters is build against the existing school blocks. The purpose of this building is to 
have a place where children can do their homework, where the parents and teachers 
can meet and where the community can get together. 
 

http://www.united-development.nl/
mailto:info@united-development.nl
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The library will get books and furniture. Final construction activities need to be 
performed. Our local project manager Emmanuel has supervised the construction. 
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This project has been paid out the donations of Avio-Diepen. €7.000 has been spend 
on stones, wood, roofpanels, transport and local labour.  
The maintenance activities will be co-ordinated by our project manager using funds 
made available by our fixed donors. 
 
3 . Latrines 
The community of Yawsae has indicated that the latrines needed to be renewed. At 
this moment we are building new latrines. A substantial gully has been digged, on top 
of which a construction of concrete and masonry will be build. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This project will be partly paid out of the proceeds from a fundraising activity 
organised by the children of primary school de Meulenrakkers. The missing part will 
paid out of funds made available by our other donors. 
 
 
4. Fundraising 
In case you would like to organize a fundraising event for Yawsae, please contact us 
and we will support you. We also would like to refer to our website. 
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